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The Heavenly Korea District 2nd Generation Chairpersons Appointment Ceremony and Hyojeong 

Meeting was held on February 15 in the 13th year of Cheon Il Guk at the 7th floor conference room of 

headquarters of Heavenly Korea. 

 

About 20 people attended the event, including Hwang Bo-kuk, President of Heavenly Korea; Kim Young-

seok, Vice President; 2nd generation chairpersons from 13 districts nationwide; and Witnessing 

Department staff. The meeting was organized for 2nd generation members over 40 years old to unite in 

attending "Holy Mother Han" and to strengthen intergenerational cooperation through the restoration of 

inactive 2nd generation for the growth of Heavenly Korea churches. 

 

 
 

National President Hwang Bo-kuk delivered appointment certificates to the 2nd generation chairpersons 

from 13 districts nationwide and encouraged them, saying, "True Mother's true love invested in 2nd and 

3rd generations through the Wonmo Pyeongae Foundation for over 10 years is now bearing fruit through 

the 2025 Heavenly Korea Youth General Assembly and CARP General Assembly. At this time when the 

generation that will lead the future of the Unification family is being prepared, I hope that the 2nd 

generation over 40 years old will serve as pillars of the church and devote themselves to harmony and 

cooperation between generations." He then prayed that 2nd generation gatherings would expand beyond 

the 13 districts to 250 churches, saying, "Let's create a new vision for the Unification family by forming a 

beautiful community of love and heart with 2nd and 3rd generations united centered on 'Holy Mother 

Han,' True Mother." 

 

The meeting was officiated by Lee Jun, Witnessing Department Director, and proceeded with opening 

declaration, Family Pledge, report prayer by Jung Sung-min (South Gyeongsang District 2nd Generation 

Chairperson), introduction of participants, progress report by Vice President Kim Young-seok, 

appointment certificate presentation, message and benediction by National President Hwang Bo-kuk, 

Hyojeong meeting, and Q and A session. 

 

In his progress report, Vice President Kim Young-seok stated, "After several preparatory meetings 

centered on Heavenly Korea Federation and providential organization leaders over 50 years old, and 

through a process of gathering opinions, we have appointed leaders for the activation of 2nd generation in 

districts today." He presented a future vision through the 2nd generation by introducing various 

gatherings such as the 2nd Generation Family Meeting , Daegu Area Meeting, and 5th Generation 

Meeting. 

 

The meeting provided an opportunity to share the faith and heart situation of 2nd generation members in 

each region, and to listen to suggestions from district 2nd generation chairpersons. In particular, they 

agreed that all 2nd generation members should participate in the Special Grace Holy Wine Ceremony at 

the Cheon Il Sanctum of Cheon Won Gung to welcome the new era opened by Heavenly Parent from 

their original position, and to gather the devotion of 2nd generation members over 40 years old to offer a 

gift of gratitude for the grace of entering the Cheon Il Sanctum. 

 


